### VILLAGE OF ENON MINUTES

The Village of Enon Council Members held their Regular Meeting on September 25, 2018 at 7:30p.m. at the Enon Government Center, 363 East Main St. Enon, Ohio.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Present

Rick Hanna-Present

Elmer Beard- Present

Rilla Fogle-Present

Jeremy Whitacre- Present

David Babcock- Present

Also present: Mayor Howard, Jason Rose and Chief Wilcox.

Meeting opened with Pac 36 Den Leader Rob Alexander and Troop 17 conducting a flag ceremony and the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Brenda Sweet and seconded by Elmer Beard to suspend reading and accept the minutes of the September 11, 2018 regular meeting minutes.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Rick Hanna- Yes

David Babcock -Abstain

Rilla Fogle- Yes

Elmer Beard-Abstain

Jeremy Whitacre- Abstain

Fiscal Officer gave the monthly report to council and requested a motion to transfer within a fund (B08). Fiscal Officer also requested department heads to review their expenses for the rest of the year, so additional increases in appropriations and transfers within a fund can be approved.

A motion was made by Rick Hanna and seconded by Rilla Fogle to transfer within a fund B08-1-A-211 to B08-1-A-212 in the amount of \$10,000.00.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Rick Hanna- Yes Rilla Fogle- Yes

David Babcock -Yes

Elmer Beard-Yes

Jeremy Whitacre- Yes

### COMMUNICATIONS:

Councilwoman Sweet reported ground breaking for the new school will take place on Wednesday September 26th at 6p.m. with guest speakers Mayor Howard and others.

### REPORTS:

Jason Rose reported the Main Street storage tank repair work is out for bid. Rose requested from council consideration of hiring a third party (Dickson Engineering) to inspect the work done on the water tower. The cost for this service is \$33,000.

A motion was made by Rick Hanna and seconded by Brenda Sweet to hiring a third party (Dickson Engineering) to inspect the work done on the water tower. The cost for this service is \$33,000.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Elmer Beard- Yes

David Babcock-Yes

Rick Hanna-Yes

Rilla Fogle- Yes

Jeremy Whitacre- Yes

Rose reported the hydrant flush cycle is on schedule. Councilwoman Sweet asked if the pot holes on Enon Xenia could be repaired before the Apple Butter Festival. Councilman Whitacre asked if the Greenon Banners have been found to hang before the Homecoming Parade. Rose reported employee Bardnell will be out for surgery for an undetermined amount of time.

# Chief Wilcox Reports:

Chief reported the shredding event will be Thursday September 27 6-8 p.m. October 3rd from 7-9 a.m. will be National Coffee Day with a Cop; Speedway will be co-sponsor for this event. Enjoy a free cup of coffee and meet the local police officers. Chief reported several events have applied for roads to be closed on day of events; Apple Butter, Trunk or Treat, Apple Butter 5k run. Chief requested a motion from council for road closures for the events that applied for a permit. The Suburban Propane promotion event to support Shop with a Cop collected \$296.90 for the event. Chief reported that Officer Isiah Ballard will be the fourth full time officer in the village and will begin full time on October 1 and is subject to a state mandate six month probation. Officer Ballard was sworn in by Mayor Howard along with part-time Officer Jordan Guillozet. Officer Guillozet is also subject to a state mandate of six months.

A motion was made by Jeremy Whitacre and seconded by Rilla Fogle to close streets Chief requested for events which have applied for roads to be closed on day of events; Apple Butter, Trunk or Treat, Apple Butter 5k run.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Elmer Beard- Yes

David Babcock-Yes

Rick Hanna-Yes

Rilla Fogle- Yes

Jeremy Whitacre- Yes

# COMMITTEE REPORTS:

### OLD BUSINESS:

A work session will be held on October 11 at 6:30 pm at the Government Center. The meeting is open to the public and invites suggestions on ideas for the new website. The website will be launched later in 2019.

**NEW BUSINESS:** 

**EXECUTIVE SESSION:** 

# COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:

Rob Alexander: Pac 36 Den Leader spoke to council and thanked them for support of the Blue and Gold Banquet held in February. Mr. Alexander also requested the Village consider allowing the scouts to become more active with service opportunities in the future.

Ned Clark: presented council with a handout of the story LINEBACKER; resident Bob Hymel was in represented in the book.

A motion was made by Rick Hanna and seconded by Elmer Beard to adjourn the Regular Meeting at 7:56 p.m.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet- Yes

Elmer Beard- Yes

David Babcock- Yes

Rick Hanna-Yes

Rilla Fogle- Yes

Jeremy Whitacre-Yes

Minutes of September 25, 2018 Include 2 pages plus s	signature pa	ige.
Minutes of September 25, 2018 Include 2 pages plus s Attested by Mullish	Dated	10-9-18
Diana S. McCubbin, Fiscal Officer		
Approved by	Dated_	10-9-2018
Rick Hanna, President Timathy Havand	Water	